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Student Support 
& Wellbeing 



 
   With this kind and generous donation we have been able to 
design a support programme which will run through into 

September of the new school year; as always the generosity 

of local benefactors never ceases to amaze! 

Mr Yeoman, Assistant Headteacher 

During Lockdown 3 at the start of the year the school was 
approached by the Chester Bluecoat Charity and invited to 
apply for a grant to help support the school through the 
pandemic crisis.  

Moving forwards we knew that supporting our students both 
through lockdown and beyond was a paramount area of 
focus and as such, we placed a bid for money to purchase 10 
laptops, mental health workshops, resources and equipment.  

We were delighted to discover that our bid was successful.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We look forward to continuing to support all of our students 
with the recovery process both educationally and in terms of 
their welfare too.  
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The Chester Bluecoat Charity has been delighted to help 

local secondary schools in Chester, including Queenôs Park 

High School, in supporting their students and staff during this 

very difficult period. The aim of the charity is to encourage and 

strengthen the Chester community and the trustees are proud to 

have been able to do so at such a challenging time.  

Katherine Matheson, Charity Manager 

 

    Here we are at the end of another 

half term, I think we are all very 

much looking forward to a welcome 

break, hopefully with some sunshine 

too! 

As I write, this is the last óacademicô 

day for our Year 11 and 13 students, 

the end of an era in their educational 

journeys. Over the last few weeks 

they have shown such maturity and 

commitment towards their 

assessments and we are very proud of 

everything they have achieved. Well 

done to all and we look forward to welcoming you back for 

your leaversô celebrations after half term. 

As well as saying our goodbyes, we have also been saying 

some hellos too! On Wednesday evening this week, we 

hosted our óvirtualô Year 6 Induction Evening and were 

delighted to óseeô so many of our new starters and their 

families on screen, eager to find out more about life here at 

Queenôs Park. With over 130 students joining us in Year 7 

next year, our school community continues to grow and 

thrive, with student numbers returning back to the high 600s 

for the first time in over six years. This is great news for us 

as a school, reflective too of our desire for QPHS to be the 

school of choice within our locality. We look forward to 

welcoming our new Year 7 into school for their transition 

days in June and the Summer School in August. Exciting 

times ahead! 

 

Covid-19 

Thank you for all the support we have received in relation to 

our updates and guidance around Covid-19. We have been 

able to ensure that school has remained a safe place and it is 

important that we continue to be vigilant over the coming 

weeks as life begins to open up further. Could I please 

encourage students to continue to test twice weekly over the 

half term holiday and before school on Monday 7th June. A 

letter with further information about testing has been sent 

out, please refer to this for further guidance and key dates. 

 

The final half termé 

As we enter the final half term, we will be continuing to 

focus on our core values, for our students to be óPrepared, 

Engaged, Respectfulô. Could I please ask for your support in 

ensuring a prompt return to routine from Monday 7th June. 

We will be focusing upon punctuality to school and lessons, 

ensuring students have the correct uniform and equipment 

and are therefore ready to learn. In relation to mobile phones, 

now that the weather is improving, we will be reintroducing 

our policy whereby students are only permitted to use their 

mobile phones at break or lunchtimes outside of the school 

building. 

Students will also have the opportunity to get to know our 

new headteacher Mr Kearns, who will be spending some 

time each week here at QPHS getting to know the school. 

You can also find out a little more about him on the next 

page as he introduces himself to you all. 

I hope you all enjoy this bumper edition of the newsletter 

and I hope you are able to have a restful and enjoyable half 

term. 

Miss Watterson, (%!$4%!#(%2 
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In September I will be holding a number of 
parent/carer coffee mornings and other 
opportunities to enable us to meet and 
discuss my vision and plans with you 
personally. The dates will be published in 
the new academic year so, if you have the 
time, please join us.  

It is my intention to spend a number of 
days at school during the summer months 
working with Miss Watterson, the staff and 
the governors. This will help ensure a 
smooth transition in September. 

I know it is going to be a privilege to be 
your Headteacher and I am looking 
forward to being a part of your childôs 
future development for many years to 
come.   

Mr T Kearns  

It gives me great pleasure to introduce myself as Queenôs  
Park High Schoolôs new Headteacher.  

I come from a large, close and loving family, which has instilled 
the values that I bring to this role.  

I join Queenôs Park having started my teaching journey 17 years 
ago and have had numerous middle and senior leadership roles, 
notably, Senior Assistant Principal and Deputy Principal at 
Hodgson Academy: an Ofsted rated óoutstandingô school. In 
addition, I was designated as a Specialist Leader of Education, 
supporting schools across Blackpool and the Fylde Coast. 

For the past 5 years I have held the position of Deputy 
Headteacher at The Westleigh School. This school has been on 
a journey of rapid improvement and, for two years, has been the 
most improved school in Wigan.  

From the moment I walked through the doors at Queenôs Park 
High School, both staff and students were so warm and 
welcoming, it filled me with such joy and gave me an 
overwhelming sense of having arrived home. 

The journey of Queenôs Park High has been one of continued 
and sustained improvement and I am determined to carry on 
driving forward to ensure our students receive the very best 
education.  It is vitally important to me that when students leave 
us, they have spent many happy years here and are qualified 
and equipped for wherever their future takes them.  

My vision is for each student to be recognised for their individual 
brilliance and celebrated for their achievements. I want your child 
to enjoy learning and for you to continue to watch your child 
develop into a successful adult of the future. As a parent/carer, 
you make a very important contribution to your childôs 
achievements in school.   

I will strive, with your support, to continue to develop strong 
relationships between school and parents for the benefit of all 
our young people.  

    From the moment I walked 

through the doors at Queenôs 

Park High School, it...gave me 

an overwhelming sense of 

having arrived home. 



In March, five incredibly brave Year 7 students from Mrs Ikpehôs 
English class submitted their own mystery stories to the Young 
Writers Competition. This is a fantastic national writing competition 
that aims to encourage young people across the UK to engage in 
creative writing and share their outstanding work. 

The students took on the ambitious challenge of writing a mystery-
crime narrative in only 100 words! We are absolutely thrilled to 
announce that from these five students, Healy Smyth, Evan Miller 
and Charlotte Huntôs stories were selected for publication. Out of 
hundreds of entries from across the UK, their stories will be 
appearing in the Young Writers national publication 2021!   

In the spirit of competition, the achievements of these students have 
inspired the rest of the class to take up the challenge of participating 
in the next competition - The Foyles Young Poets. This is yet 
another opportunity for our students to accelerate their writing 
career! Hosted by the Poetry Society, this competition aims to seek 
out the most promising young literary talent in the UK. Watch this 
space as we hope to prepare our students to take on the challenge, 
and show the world the best of their literary abilities! 

3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ×ÏÒË ÓÅÌÅÃÔÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÐÕÂÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ 
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In January, Year 9b1 took part in a 
competitive challenge that would test 
their perseverance, commitment and 
reading skills! Mrs Ikpeh set them on  
a mission which would encourage and 
inspire a love for reading.  

From a total of 35 students, Daniel 
Halewood claimed first place having read 
a whopping 27 books in 60 days!  

What an amazing achievement, - well 
done Dan!  

"//+&,)8 
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You may remember that back in 2019 
(before international travel became a 
pipe dream!), Mr Yeoman visited Lahore 
in Pakistan to forge links with the 
Lyceum School and their Headteacher 
Bushra Anis Naqvi.  

Following the óincredibleô trip and despite 
travel restrictions Mr Yeoman was keen 
to continue building the partnership and 
sharing experiences. But how?  

Flashforward to April 2020 when we 
welcomed students back to 
school...Miss Worthingtonôs Year 7 tutor 
group were bursting with stories about 
their experiences of 'Life in Lockdown,' 
so this seemed like the perfect 
experience to share.  

Armed with memories of toilet roll 
shortages, Joe Wicks' workouts and 
hearts full of gratitude for our key 
workers, they set to work writing letters 
to Bushra and her students, during their 
English lesson.  

Jack explored the impact of mask-
wearing, Coral told the story of her 
family's daily exercise and Phoebe 
championed Sir Tom Moore and his 
inspirational achievements.  

These letters and more will soon be 
embarking on their long journey to 
Pakistan and we are fascinated to 
receive replies to learn more about 'Life 
in Lockdown' 5,402 miles away! 
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